
Dear Bargaining Unit Members,

As we near the end of the semester, we would like to update you on the status of our negotiations
with the UD administration. Although we began negotiations in November and have been
meeting weekly since February 1, we are concerned that an agreement may not be reached by July
1, when a new contract would normally go into effect. If that occurs, (1) the current contract will
remain in effect, with current salaries; and (2) the scheduling of mediation and then arbitration
can take a few months and would likely not be finalized until after contract expiration. This
would be particularly unfortunate given the past two years’ high rate of inflation.

The following lays out (1) an executive summary of the issues of concern and (2) a detailed grid
showing the status of specific proposals, followed by the administration’s proposals. We have
omitted the back‑and‑forth of counter‑proposals.

Executive Summary:

UD’s administration has accepted very few of our proposals, as mentioned in the last update. We
have had to request responses several times, and written responses have occasionally been
unclear as the administration team does not work with a red‑lined document. We believe that the
delays in resolving non‑economic and/or relatively non‑controversial issues creates pressure on
our team to set them aside in favor of benefits and salary. However, the general tenor of
administration proposals undermines faculty autonomy and shared governance. Aside from
salary and benefits (including protection of medical benefits after retirement), issues of concern
include salary transparency and equity; shared governance; electronic rights and privacy; and the
appraisal /merit/ merit allocation process.

AAUP‑UD Proposals:

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Sz-0iZOE89wBvuDQEMfh7HN8QJJj7e4Yje97auUJLUk/edit?usp=sharing


Administration Proposals:



 

We are doing our utmost to safeguard faculty rights and secure fair compensation and have
scheduled additional bargaining sessions beyond the weekly meetings. We make no proposal or
decision without the approval of the Steering Committee, with input from your department
representatives. We will be sending more frequent updates as matters progress and ask that you
monitor your email for AAUP‑UD communications after the semester ends. Please contact your
department representative or Steering Committee member with any questions and concerns.

Thank you for your support and solidarity.

Sincerely,

Deni S. Galileo
President, AAUP‑UD
on behalf of the Bargaining Team
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